Contra Costa College                                                                                            College Council Minutes

2600 Mission Bell Drive





       Wednesday, May 2, 2012

San Pablo, CA 94806





                    2:30 p.m., Fireside Room

Present:  

Faculty:  Beth Goehring, Bonnie Holt, Wayne Organ, Kenyetta Tribble,Wendy Williams

Classified: Seti Sidharta, Shondra West

Management:  James Eyestone, Donna Floyd, Dan Henry, Mariles Magalong

Students:  Albert Ambris, Rodney Wilson, Jasmine Ramezamzadeh

Absent:  Michael Aldaco, Alma Cardenas, Kelly Ramos 

Guests:  Joseph DeTorres, Bruce King, Priscilla Leadon, Gabriela Segade, Sherry Sharufa

1.   Call to order at 2:32 p.m. by Wayne Organ.

CONSENT AGENDA – ACTION ITEMS

2.  Approval of Agenda – Dan requested the agenda be altered a bit to be sure to include items #5 Budget Committee Augmentation Recommendations, # 6 Governance Process Survey, #8 Proposed Administrative Policy on Program Revitalization, Suspension and Discontinuance, and #10 Basic Skills Initiative 2012-2013 Budget as these are important items to address before some attendees leave for the Council of Chairs meeting at 3:00 p.m. It was agreed to move up items # 8 and #10 on the agenda to # 6 and #7.  

Agenda approved with this recommendation. 

3.   Approval of Minutes from March 14, 2012 – Minutes approved.  
4.  Facilities Items - Bruce said that Library Drive is torn up for some work.  Dan mentioned the local water district will be working on El Portal Drive with no direct impact on the college.  Donna and Dan will look at the lockers in the renovated Music Building as they have been inspected and deemed “ugly”.  

ACTION ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA

NONCONSENT AGENDA – ACTION ITEMS

5.  Budget Augmentation Recommendations – Budget Committee - Mariles said the Budget Committee re-reviewed and re-ranked all of the applications based on the rubric including the four applications that were inadvertently omitted the first time.   They funded the applications from the top down as funds allowed.  Mariles said she sent the revised list out to everyone via e-mail.  Bonnie said there was an objection for someone who received an award the first time around and then was dropped from the ranking on the revised list.  She said they were really disturbed they were dropped without an explanation.  Joe DeTorres distributed his written concerns on behalf of the Business/Real Estate Department.  Joe suggested awarding everyone a lesser amount rather than penalizing a few who originally met the criteria and placed a ranking with the rubric on the first list.  Joe wanted to know how his department lost augmented funding so he could explain it to his colleagues.  The application of the rubric is not widely known.  Everyone who was initially granted augmentation funds on the first list met the rubric and Joe said those dropped departments deserve some explanation as to why they were dropped on the revised list.  Gabriela and Bonnie also agreed with Joe’s sentiments.  We all work at the same institution and not to receive communication with an explanation as to why they were dropped from the revised list lacks respect and consideration.  Gabriela said it seems the dropped departments deserve some consideration for the time they put into the process.  

Wayne said this has turned out to be a messy process but one good thing that will come out of this will be to reform the process in order to make it better in the future.  Wendy suggested College Council rank all of the applications.  Wendy also suggested that the departments should be able to see their points on how they were ranked.  Wayne said the Budget Committee could meet with individual departments to answer their concerns.  Wayne asked College Council if they want to re-rank the applications in which case we don’t need a Budget Committee.  The four applications that were reconsidered on the second turn, were reconsidered because of procedural issues.  Dan said we should tread lightly on second guessing a constituency based committee.  The departments received rankings based on the rubric that was approved by College Council.  The Budget Committee did the best job they could with the additional four new applications. Beth said College Council should have given the Budget Committee more direction than we did the first time around stipulating that if anyone was dropped from re-ranking there should have been guidelines in re-distributing the money.  Gabriela explained that she completed two applications: one for ESL as she is the department chair and one for Professional Department as she is the coordinator for this semester.  ESL was accepted for augmentation and Professional Development was not on the first list and then the ranking was reversed on the revised list.  

Wayne said the question is do we second guess the Budget committee or do we support the Budget Committee’s decision?  Rodney said we are arguing for the process to achieve results that will be viewed favorably by all applicants, and that is impossible with limited funds.  The rubric is fair and should be revisited if the results produce unfair rankings.  This does not seem to be the case.  Mariles said the first round the Budget Committee reviewed 23 applications with the rubric and then four applications were added the second time as per College Council’s decision. Everything was re-read and re-ranked and funded as much as funds allowed.  Do we have an issue with the process?  
Wendy moved to accept the decisions of the Budget Committee and Rodney seconded it.  Kenyetta said we should give an explanation to those departments who were dropped from the list.  Mariles will communicate with the dropped departments as to why they ranked low.  Mariles will also make sure Gabriela receives a copy of the rubric.  Mariles said if we have any money remaining from this year’s allocations (2011-2012) generously donated foundation dollars, the Budget Committee can then fund those dropped programs.  The additional dollars allocated for 2012-2013 are left over from 2010-2011 foundation donated dollars.
6.    Proposed Administrative Policy on Program Revitalization, Suspension and Discontinuance – Wayne said once we approve this process, we will test it out and revise it later on if necessary.  Rodney motioned to accept the Program Revitalization, Suspension and Discontinuance policy.  Seti seconded the motion.  Wayne congratulated everyone on having completed a year’s worth of work.  This item will move forward to the district.  Dan emphasized that there will have to be good will in order to make the process work and we will scrutinize it as we work with it.  

7.  Basic Skills Initiative – 2012-2013 Budget – Sherry distributed the breakdown of the counseling component and the first year experience and math learning village.  She went through the entire breakdown of funds in detail.  There was discussion about the counselor’s additional hours.  The Math Learning Village is open to all Math 101 and 115 students.  Wendy moved we accept this budget and Bonnie seconded the motion.  


8.  Governance Process Survey – Wayne said the survey has been distributed campus wide.  Wayne asked Rodney to help encourage students to complete the survey.  Rodney said he just sent it out a reminder to his constituency this afternoon. 

9.  Review of College Mission Statement Process – Wayne said our mission statement is written well.  We have looked at many mission statements.  The Planning Committee is having some concerns with the words “life-long learning” but the Planning Committee decided to wait until the district removes those words from their mission statement before we remove it from our mission statement.  We will bring this back to the fall College Council meeting with an official proposal.  Wendy said that a lot of the campus department mission statements also need to be revisited.  Dan said revisiting department mission statements with departments’ program review is a good process to follow.  In the fall, College Council will reaffirm department mission statements should be done with program review.

10.  Proposed Program Review Changes of Instructions to the Validation Team – James suggested removing Melody’s name and replacing it with “President’s Office”.  Seti moved to accept the revised forms and Beth seconded the motion.  

INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

11.  Achievement Gap Update - Wayne said he was a participant in the ASU General Assembly last evening and it was outstanding and he thanked the students.  The Achievement Gap Committee completed the student survey and only had one that to be rescheduled.  The surveys will be mailed off on May 15th.  Dan said the district achievement gap meeting was very good and one of our automotive students did an eloquent job in speaking at that meeting.  

12.  Remodel and Other Measure A Activities – Handout previously distributed electronically.  There was a brief discussion about the College Center as we are still waiting for soil results from the California Geological Survey.
13.  Reports from Constituency Groups – Classified - Shondra commended the ASU as she chaperoned them at their conference last weekend.  Shondra said the students represented Contra Costa College in a professional and polished manner.  The Classified will host a potluck during lunch hour on May 17th .  They are in the planning stages of obtaining some key speakers at the potluck.  Shondra said the Classified Senate does have money in their account and they are looking to purchase portfolios for this year’s graduating students.  
Faculty - Kenyetta said she, Wayne and Donna attended the plenary session.  There was a lot of discussion on curriculum.  The student task force is proposing changing matriculation from eight to three components.  The faculty are also working on Box 2A recommendations.  
Management - Donna said the Managers just received management evaluation training.   Dan said DVC is discussing the possibility of becoming an 11 month college as a budget strategy.  This would save utilities, salaries, etc.  
Students - Rodney said it has been an outstanding year for him and the students.  CCC was special to him before he was a full-time student and now knowing everyone who runs the college makes CCC more special to him.  Jasmine will be the next ASU President.  Albert is also transferring to UC Berkeley along with Rodney.  Rodney thanked Albert for his exemplary job serving in the ASU.  The ASU will have a barbeque at the graduation rehearsal.  The week before finals the ASU will hand out tamales and ice cream to students.  The ASU just bought two new microwaves to be used in Student Life.  Albert thanked everyone for supporting the ASU.  Albert read the ASU resolution for supporting an early alert system for students.  

14.  Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 4:17 p.m.
15.  Next meeting is scheduled for September 12, 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President
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